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Dear Friends,

This is a month of staff changes in our church.

Our custodian of the past 28 years, Tony Russell, is retiring. Tony’s 

last work day is October  30, although he will still be on staff through 

mid-November, as he uses vacation time due. We will have a recognition for 

Tony during the 10:30 worship service on Sunday, November 15, with a reception following in Pierson 

Hall.

We have hired a new custodian, Rick Hall, who will begin November 1. Rick worked as custodian 

and head custodian for the Crestwood Schools, and retired from there after 30 years of service. He has 

attended our church in the past, and we are happy to welcome him to our church staff.

We have expanded the job description of Adam Alderson. Adam will be taking over all responsi-

bilities for building management, including scheduling of rooms, handling arrangements with the 

many groups that use the building, and working with contractors who do building maintenance and 

repairs. He will be the direct supervisor for the new custodian, so that the two can work closely to-

gether on the various needs in the building. We are changing Adam’s title to Business Manager, so that 

his role will be more clearly apparent to the many people who use or work on the building. This means 

that if you want to schedule a room for a meeting or event, contact Adam! (330-673-5879, ext. 10, or 

adamalderson@kentmethodist.org) Adam’s work hours will expand to 9:00–4:00, Monday through 

Friday. He will continue to handle the office work and communications that he has been doing in the 

past.

Rick Stout, who has been handling the scheduling of rooms, will be putting additional energy into 

developing our young adult ministry.

We are blessed with an excellent church staff. Our next transition will be the retirement of Margie 

Stahl at the end of December, with Staci Stout taking over full kitchen hostess responsibilities on 

January 1.

In our church life this month, we have many special events—please note the opportunities de-

scribed in this issue of the Mosaic!

	 In His Service,

	 Dr. David Palmer
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Youth Ministry News
November 2015

As I sit here drinking my morning coffee, it’s 33 degrees out, and there is 
a heavy frost on the ground. Summer is definitely gone and we are well 
into fall. Last night (October 18) the youth hosted their annual Halloween 
party. While this party is always well attended, for the first time ever we 
had 100+ in attendance! The hallway to the PIT was transformed into a 
haunted house, 12 feet of Subway party subs were eaten, there was a cos-
tume contest, prizes for the person who brought the most guests, games 
and much, much more! I want to thank everyone for coming out and espe-
cially thank the adults who made this party happen; Staci Stout, Amanda 
Reed, Ethan Davis, Mike Goff, Alanna Feltner, Caitlin Stephenson, 
Brandon Smith, Derek Stout and Hanna Kester. Without the dedication 
of these people, our youth group would not be able to host events such as 
these. You are all a blessing to me!

While the month of October has been full of fun, November is just as jam 
packed. I want to announce that the youth this year will be again perform-
ing a Christmas play. Rehearsals for this year’s play, entitled “Christmas 
Unwrapped,” will begin on Wednesday, November 4 at 7 PM in the gym. 
Anyone interested in being a part of this production is strongly encour-
aged to come to this rehearsal. Also in November, we are looking to host 
a Lock-In and a special night of worship on November 15. Look for more 
details about these two exciting events in the mail. 

In conclusion, I want to update everyone about our two mission trips 
being offered next summer. As many of you are aware, our trip to 
Mountain TOP is completely full. However, if you’d like to be placed on 
a waiting list please contact me to let me know. As for our Youth Works 
trip to the Leech Lake Reservation, at the time of this writing only three 
spots remain open. If you want to be a part of this trip, please turn your 
application and deposit in to me as soon as possible.

	 Shalom,

	 Rick <><

NOVEMBER
SUNDAY  1 7–8:30 PM Youth Fellowship

SUNDAY  8 7–8:30 PM Youth Fellowship

SATURDAY  14
9:30 am–3 pm Confirmation 
trip to Haven of Rest

SUNDAY  15 7–8:30 PM Youth Fellowship

SUNDAY  22 7–8:30 PM Youth Fellowship

SATURDAY  28 Ohio State beats T.U.N.

SUNDAY  29 7–8:30 PM Youth Fellowship

Attention Youth!
Resurrection is still accepting members for its 
2015–2016 season. Seventh through twelfth 
graders, join us Sundays at 5:00 pm for worship 
and fellowship with song! We are organizing a 
Christmas caroling outing and frequently have 
snacks. We hope to see you there!

DID YOU KNOW?
During our Halloween party there were eight 
former and current members of our youth 
program staff present between interns and 
Resurrection leaders. That’s a lot of people who 
love our kids!

November Acolyte Schedule
NOV 1 Rhiannon Lewis Nathan Palmer

NOV 8 Abbey Poole Faith Kaminski

NOV 15 Brandon Harvey Josh Thompson

NOV 22 David Richardson Olivia DeVries

NOV 29 Rhiannon Lewis Nathan Palmer

Annual Thanksgiving Canned 
Good Drive

Once again the Sunday School department 
will be collecting canned goods during the 

Thanksgiving season to be given to 
Kent Social Services. Canned goods 
may be brought to your children’s 

Sunday School classes start-
ing November  8 and con-

tinuing until our annual 
Thanksgiving parade on 
November 22.

UCM Activities
Your support of UCM student programming has afforded UCM to thrive and 

continue as Kent State’s Campus Ministry. Our students have spent a very 

busy Fall semester gathering for fellowship every Wednesday night, along 

with building our interfaith partnerships. On Thursday, October 15, UCM 

intern Kayley Michuta stood with fellow students in support of the Syrian 

Refugees. This was a very touching tribute to the power of prayer among 

college students who united to show support for those impacted by this 

humanitarian tragedy. #prayforSyria 

UCM Fall Fundraising Dinner
United Christian Ministries would like to thank you for your faithful support 

at our Fall Blue and Gold Dinner. We were able to raise $1,500 for student 

programming and an additional $1,475.86 for student mission trips. It would 

not have been possible without all of you! Be on the lookout for our Spring 

Italian Feast, which is scheduled for March 11, 2016! We hope to see you 

there. 
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Raise the Roof
If you have been in the sanctuary lately and have looked up 
at the ceiling, you will likely have noticed some large spots 
where the paint has flaked off of the ceiling.

That’s right—the roof is leaking.

Our sanctuary roof is covered with very high quality tiles 
that are designed to last a century. Those tiles after 40+ 
years are in very good shape and have more than a half 
century of life left. But everything else about the roof – the 
underlayment beneath the tiles, the steel nails that hold 
the tiles in place, and the metal channels that catch the 
water running off the tiles – is seriously deteriorating. If 
left unattended, we will not only get more water damage 
to the sanctuary ceiling, but the nails will rust to the point 
that tiles begin sliding off the roof. We must act in the near 
future!

So our Trustees are gathering bids for a roof replacement 
project. The project will involve removing all the tiles, 
repairing damage to the roof decking, putting on modern, 
high quality underlayment, replacing all the tin channels 
with new copper channels, and reinstalling the tiles with 
stainless steel screws. The aim is to create a solid rust-
free roof that will hold in place for many, many decades to 
come!

As you may expect, this is an expensive project, estimated 
to total about $175,000. In addition, we anticipate that 
by the end of this year – which is the conclusion of our 

“Bicentennial” capital campaign – we will still owe about 
$50,000 toward the cost of our recent project to replace 
the boilers and completely upgrade the building-wide 
HVAC system.

So we are initiating a “Raise the Roof” campaign. This will 
be a two-year capital campaign, for 2016 and 2017, with 
the goal of raising $225,000, for the purpose of doing the 
sanctuary roof project and paying off the boiler debt. If we 
go over the goal, we will apply the additional funds toward 
further rest room renovations.

A full review of the Bicentennial campaign will be given 
after the end of this year, when all contributions are in. 
Currently we are hopeful that through that campaign, 
by the end of this year, we will have accomplished the 
following:

•	Paid all but $50,000 of a $200,000 project to com-
pletely upgrade the church heating plant and HVAC 
control system

•	Paid off the $1.4 million cost of the 2006 building 
expansion

•	Paid $30,000 to do rest room renovations in the cam-
pus ministry section of the building

You can help reach the goal of the current Bicentennial 
campaign by paying your pledge or making a new contri-
bution in the coming months!

November Worship 
This month is full of many special elements; our schedule is as 
follows:

Sunday, Nov. 1—All Saints Sunday. All Saints Day, November 1, 
is a day when we especially remember loved ones who have 
entered into God’s eternal kingdom. At all three worship hours, 
we have a commemoration of loved ones who have died in the 
past year. Our worship will also include:

•	 Communion at 8:30 and 9:30.
•	 The Fauré Requiem at 10:30. A requiem is a musical service 

of prayer for those who have died, and the requiem com-
posed by Gabriel Fauré is considered one of the most beau-
tiful and inspiring services of this type. See Fauré Requiem 
on page 6 for more details. The Requiem will comprise 
about two-thirds of the worship hour, and therefore we will 
not have Communion at 10:30. Dr. Palmer will preach at all 
three hours on November 1.

Sunday, Nov. 8—Consecration Sunday. During all three worship 
hours, we will have an opportunity to make a financial commit-
ment to the work of Christ through this church for the coming 
year. 

In connection with the use of a “pie giving chart” during stew-
ardship moments leading up to this Sunday, we will have a pie 
fellowship time after worship. Following each worship hour, 
people are invited to gather in Pierson Hall for quiche or des-
sert pies, as we celebrate “how sweet it is” to be in ministry 
together for Christ.

Acolyte recognition will also be held at the 10:30 hour this 
Sunday, as we recognize last year’s acolytes, who recently 
completed their service. 

The Children’s Choir will sing on November 8 at both the 9:30 
and 10:30 services.

Sunday, Nov. 15—We will have a recognition of Tony Russell at 
the 10:30 service for his many years as our church custodian. 
The ZAMARingers will also play during the 10:30 hour.

Sunday, Nov. 23—Thanksgiving Celebration. Our 10:30 worship 
will include the Children’s Thanksgiving Parade. At all worship 
hours we give God thanks for many blessings!

We will receive New Members at any of the worship hours. 
Please contact the office for information on joining the class.

Resurrection will sing at the 9:30 and 10:30 hours.

Sunday, Nov. 30—First Sunday of Advent. We begin the Advent 
season with the lighting of the Advent wreath; our building will 
be decorated for the season! 

At the 10:30 service, the Chancel Ringers will present an 
extended prelude. 

Worship will also include the sacrament of Baptism. Contact 
Dr. Palmer or the church office for additional information.

We rejoice in these many opportunities in worship!
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You are invited to donate poinsettias to beautify the sanctuary for 
Christmas. Flowers will be distributed by Circle members to shut-
ins from our church. Circle members may pick up the poinsettias 
December 24, after the 9:00 PM service or later. Please complete the 
information below, printing legibly, and mail it to the church office, or 
drop it into the offering plate on Sundays. All checks must be made pay-
able to the United Methodist Church of Kent and returned with this 
form by December 6.

I/WE 		

WISH TO DONATE 	  PLANTS AT $10.00 EACH

IN MEMORY OF 		

OR

IN HONOR OF 		

Janus Christmas Cookie Fundraiser Sale

It’s that time again when Janus Circle members start their annual Christmas Cookie fundraiser! This is the major event to raise 

money for missions, projects, and the new Janus Circle Scholarship fund.

On November 15, Janus Circle will host the coffee hour and provide free samples of this year’s selection of Christmas cook-

ies to order. The popular and delicious Christmas shaped Cutout Cookies will be available (which may be ordered Frosted 

or Unfrosted), along with Peanut Butter Cookies and Chocolate Crinkles. Also available to order is an Assorted Mix, which 

includes six Cutouts, three Peanut Butter, and three Chocolate Crinkles. Each dozen is $8 and payment can be made in cash or 

by check payable to “United Methodist Women”. Payment in full is due when ordering. 

The last date for placing an order is Sunday, December 6. Cookies will be distributed on Sunday, December 13 at the church 

after each service. These make great gifts for the Christmas season and money raised goes towards missions and good causes! 

Please support the Janus Circle fundraising project and place your order for Janus Christmas cookies! Thank you!

Kent UMC Janus Circle Christmas Cookie Sale 2015

QTY Price Total 
Cost

COOKIES sold by the DOZEN:

Iced Cutouts $8 

Peanut Butter $8 
PAID- 

List below 
“Cash” or 
Check # 

Chocolate Crinkles $8 

Mixed Dozen (6 Iced Cutouts, 3PB, 3CC) $8 

Unfrosted Cutouts $8 

Grand Total

Print Name (First & Last) 	

Phone Number(s) 	

Email Address 	

•	 Order must be 
PREPAID in Full

•	 Please pay with cash 
or checks payable 
to UMW (United 
Methodist Women).

•	 Orders must be 
turned in by Sunday, 
December 6.

•	 Cookie orders that 
are not picked up at 
the designated time 
will be donated.

•	 If needed, please 
contact Denise at 
her email address 
dmote@kent.edu, 
using the subject line 
“Janus Cookie Sale.”

Thank you for supporting 
our service missions!
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Kent United Methodist Women 
Announce Meetings for November

Kent United Methodist Women’s Miriam Circle will meet 
at 9 AM on November 4 in Pierson Hall at the Kent United 
Methodist Church for a Chinese Auction and program enti-
tled “Shoes On My Feet.” Co-hostesses will be Becky Head 
and Shirley Rog. Devotions and the Mission Moment will be 
presented by Ginny Smith.

On November 4 at 1 PM members of Mary Reed Circle will 
meet in the church parlor. A program entitled “Women of the 
Bible” will be presented by Judith Nedel. Jane Hornyak will 
lead Devotions and the Mission Moment and Davina Gosnell 
will serve as Hostess.

Rebecca Circle of Kent UMW will meet on November  4 at 
7:30 PM in Pierson Hall at the church. The program is entitled 
“Pathway to Independence—A Unique Model” and will be 
presented by Janine and Chris Webb. Beth Jordan and Janet 
Sessions will Co-host. Lee Hall will lead Devotions and the 
Mission Moment will be presented by Kathy Hardy.

On November 8 at 9:15 AM Janus Circle will meet in Pierson 
Hall. Devotions will be lead by Laurel Stiller and Denise Mote 
will be the Hostess. 

The Executive Board of Kent UMW will not meet in November. 

Thanksgiving Offering
Our Thanksgiving offering this year will support a wide range 
of missions. A letter about the offering and the mission goals 
will be mailed out in early November.

Fauré Requiem
Sunday, November 1 for our 10:30 AM All Saints’ Day service, 
guest conductor Scott MacPherson will lead the Sanctuary 
Choir, New Spirit, and Canticum Novum (a vocal ensemble 
from St. Vincent Catholic Church in Akron) in a presentation 
of the Requiem by Gabriel Fauré, one of the most famous and 
most loved of all sacred choral works. In a 1979 biography, 
Fauré was quoted describing the work this way: “It has been 
said that my Requiem does not express the fear of death and 
someone has called it a lullaby of death. But it is thus that I see 
death: as a happy deliverance, an aspiration towards happi-
ness above, rather than as a painful experience.”

Soloists will be soprano Carol Klohn and baritone Adam C. 
Alderson. Instrumentalists will be violinist Tim Staron, harpist 
Francesca Indorf, and organist Mary Ragna Yetter.

Scott MacPherson is the Director of Choral Activities at 
Kent State University, where he directs the KSU Chorale and 
the Kent Chorus. He is founding conductor of both the San 
Antonio Chamber Choir and the Isthmus Vocal Ensemble 
of Madison, Wisconsin. He recently founded a professional 
choir in Northeast Ohio, the Cleveland Chamber Choir.

University of Life  
Late Fall Class

University of Life classes are adult Bible study courses 
presented from 9:30–10:15 each Sunday morning in the 
Conference Room. The classes are usually offered in 6–8 
week courses, with different themes throughout the year.

Last year, John and Sandy Kerstetter led a series of very pop-
ular video-based studies, which used a short video presen-
tation that led into an interactive class session focused on 
aspects of Christian living. This November, they will be lead-
ing an exciting new 8-week course entitled “The Wesleyan 
Way,” prepared by Bishop Scott Jones.

Along with Bishop Jones, the video each week will include 
various presenters sharing personal faith experiences. 
Presenters include Adam Hamilton, Olu Brown, Felicia 
Hopkins, Jessica Moffat Seay, Jorge Acevedo, Rob Fuquay 
and author Scott Jones. 

The themes of the eight weeks are as follows:

•	 Following Christ Is a Way of Life

•	 Love Ultimately Wins 

•	 It's a Good World with Issues 

•	Turn Your Life Around with Grace 

•	You Are Not Alone 

•	Transform Yourself and the World 

•	 Invite Others on the Journey 

•	 Christ No Matter What 

Join this class to gain insight into the Wesleyan approach to 
discipleship and to grow your walk with Christ. No study book 
is required. Just come to the class starting Nov. 1!

NEW THIS YEAR
This year, our Advent devotional booklet will be an e-book! It 
will include, as in years past, short devotions and Bible pas-
sages (about 2–3 minutes of reading) for each day leading up 
to Christmas, written by congregation and staff members.

This year, instead of mailing the book, it will be available at no 
charge as an e-book through Amazon.com for Kindle devices 
and apps and Apple iBooks for the iPad, iPhone, and iPod 
touch. In order to receive a link and announcement when the 
e-book becomes available, please submit your email address 
to adamalderson@kentmethodist.org.

Stewardship Campaign
The Bible talks in many places about how we are stewards of 
God’s gifts—we have been entrusted by God with what we 
have in this world, in order that we might use those gifts to 
carry out God’s purposes. 

Our Consecration Sunday provides an opportunity for us to 
respond to God’s call by making a financial commitment to 
the work of Christ through this church for the coming year. 
Members and friends of the church will shortly be receiving 
a mailing about Consecration Sunday, which will include an 

“estimate of giving” card for 2016.
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Our Sympathies Go to the 
Friends and Family of:

•	 Kathy Chappelear

•	 Susan Elder

•	 Dave Beaumont

Prayer Quilt Ministry Meeting
The Prayer Quilt group will have their next 
meeting 1–3 pm Wednesday, November 18 in 
Room  207. Anyone who is interested is wel-
come to join. There are tasks available for all 
levels of ability and experience. Contact Arla 
Dee McPherson at 330-678-6461 or email 
amcphers@kent.edu with any questions, or 
just attend! 

November 1-Sharon Coia

November 8-Don Ashton

November 15-Betty Sweet

November 22-Janice Anderson

November 29-Mavis Palmer

USHERS AND GREETERS

Date 8:30/10:30 9:30

November 1 4 4

November 8 5 5

November 15 6 1

November 22 1 2

November 29 2 3

If you are unsure of what team 
you are on, please call the office at 

330‑673‑5879 x10 or email Adam at  
adamalderson@kentmethodist.org. VIDEOTAPING SCHEDULE

NOVEMBER 1 Gary Mote

NOVEMBER 8 Brittany Brode

NOVEMBER 15 Gary Mote

NOVEMBER 22 Jack Miller

NOVEMBER 29 Eric Wertz

NOVEMBER LAY 
READERS

NOV 1 Janeen Phillips

NOV 8 Don Stranathan

NOV 15 Jill Beer

NOV 22 Walt Strawman

NOV 29 Mark Lewis

Recent Hospitalizations and Surgeries:
Don Booth, Bill Darr, Beth Jordan, Laurel Ludick, Charleen Pees, Earl 
Somoskey

THANK YOU NOTES
Thank you. Gail and I want you to know how helpful your 

support has been throughout my lengthy illnesses. With your 
cards and emails and other expressions of concern, you have 
lifted our spirits and kept us ever aware that our Church family 
takes seriously our common vow to surround our members with 
a community of love and forgiveness. A special thank you to 
Rev. Denton for his many calls and visits and to Mickey Peoples 
who delivered the altar flowers and brought us the latest news. 
	 Thank you, 
	 Morgan Closs

To My Church Family,
I wanted to pass along to our church family how much 

each of you means to me in the support shown during 
my illness of the past few months. I can’t possibly thank 
each of you individually, however your support to me and 
my family is almost unbelievable, and we are very thank-
ful. Not sure where I would be without the support of our 
church. Many thanks to everyone for cards, prayers, visits, 
and food and dinners provided. God bless each of you.
	 Love to all, 
	 Dave Beaumont and Family

Thank you to everyone for all the prayers I am receiving. A 
special thank you to Pastor Denton for the visits, the Janus Circle 
for the flowers, and Kathy Blair for bringing me communion.

	 Lois Dillenback

To the Kent UMC Congregation,
I am deeply appreciative of the many expressions of care 

and concern during my recent surgery and recovery. The 
prayers of Dr. Palmer, hospital and home visits of Rev. Denton, 
delivery of the altar flowers by Charleen Pees, and the many 
acts of care and kindness by members of Mary Reed Circle 
and other church members have all been deeply appreciated. 
Each have greatly contributed to my recovery. How blessed I 
feel to be a part of such a caring congregation. Thank you!
	 Sincerely, 
	 Davina Gosnell
Dear Friends,

On behalf of the staff, volunteers, and recipients 
of the Lord’s Pantry and Hot Meal Program of Kent 
Social Services, we would like to express our sin-
cere thanks for your generous donation of $92.67.

Generous donations allow us to continue our work 
of empowering families and individuals that are fac-
ing crisis to achieve financial stability and self-suffi-
ciency. We would not be able to fulfill our mission with-
out the generous contributions from people like you.

Thank you again for your donations!
	 Sincerely, 
	 Christie Anderson and Marquice Seward, 
	 Kent Social Services
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Worship Calendar
Date Sermon Scripture Preacher Special Event

November 1 “The Word of Our God 
Will Stand Forever”

Isaiah 40:6–8, 
28–31 Dr. David Palmer

Communion, 
Fauré Requiem 

(10:30 am)

November 8 “Wages in a Bag Full 
of Holes

Haggai 1:2–9, 
12–15 Dr. David Palmer Consecration Sunday, 

Children’s Choir

November 15 “The Valley of Dry 
Bones” Ezekiel 37:1–14 Dr. David Palmer ZAMARingers

November 22 “Great in Our Midst Is 
the Holy One of Israel”

Isaiah 6:1–8; 11:10; 
12:1–6 Dr. David Palmer New Member Reception, 

Resurrection

November 29 “The Gift of Hope” Isaiah 11:1–10; 
Romans 15:4–14 Rev. Douglas Denton Chancel Ringers

Connect with us at www.kentmethodist.org,  

facebook.com/UMCofKENT,  

or on Instagram @umcofkent 


